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NAMM Show - Day 1 
 
General Impressions 
 
The summer NAMM show is always a difficult one for me to report on. 
It's not the major "introduction" show (or at least it hasn't been in 
the past) so there's not a whole lot new, and I allow only two days to 
see it, so I can't spend a whole lot of time poking around.  The past 
couple of NAMM shows have been particularly weird, though, because 
many of the interesting items have been vaporware.  Normally I expect 
some of this, and by the time the next show rolls around, the products 
are shipping and maybe even in the next version.  That's not the case 
any more.  The January show brought the announcement of many new 
multi-channel audio I/O interfaces, for instance.  Six months later, 
most of those are still a couple of months away from shipping.  It's 
getting so that the software is more real than the hardware.  But that 
doesn't stop the show from getting bigger and bigger, though. 
 
 
Cool Stuff and Crackpots 
 
The winter NAMM show has an entire hall devoted to new companies with 
new ideas.  That's the most interesting part for me, and usually where I 
start my wanderings.  The summer show has followed suit, and although I 
didn't plan it that way, that's where I started my day. 
 
Stand-alone CD recorders are getting pretty affordable these days, and I 
still think this is the best way to "cut" a CD at home.  Advance Audio 
Devices has a new twist with their DISCribe (DISC as in the Compact Disk 
logo) recorder.  It's a tabletop box with kind of swoopy styling - audio 
in, blank CD in, recorded CD out, but the thing that separates it from 
similar units such as Marantz and Yamaha make is that the AAD has a 
built in hard disk.  You dump your audio to the disk where you can do 
some rudimentary cut-and-paste editing, and when you have the program 
assembled as you want it, write a CD at double speed.  Since one 
potential market for this sort of product is to people who want to put 
their vinyl record collection on to CD, they're looking into a de-click 
algorithm that can be applied in the process.  The editing features 



could allow a dance club DJ to create custom remixes of tunes on CD, and 
a band with a wide range of demo material recorded could customize demo 
or airplay CDs with material appropriate for the target gig.  They're 
shooting for a list price in the $1500 range.  This isn't a tweaker's 
tool, it's the family man's tool - no digital I/O, no SCSI, no 
keyboards. 
 
Signal Transport has been making patchbays and studio wiring acceessories for 
a few years.  At this show, they showed a prototype of a software program 
for creating labels for patchbays and cables called PatchCAD.  They're 
still not sure how and to whom to market it, but I think it's a great 
idea.  I believe in good in-place documentation for the studio, and 
there really isn't much in the way of dedicated tools for the task. 
Re/An made a kind of tentative start but (unconfirmed) rumor has it that 
they're dropping the ball.  So encourage these guys a Signal Transport. 
We need something like this. 
 
At the winter show, I passed a booth several time for the Advanced 
Electronic Technologies SongWriter-Pro, but it was always unattended, so 
I could never figure out what they were selling.  This show they and I 
were in the same place at the same time so I checked it out.  Promoted 
as "A songwriter's dream", SongWriter Pro is an integrated audio and 
MIDI workstation, a wedge-shaped box not much larger than a laptop 
computer, with a color, touch-sensitive LCD screen.  Inside is a Pentium 
based (not a standard PC motherboard) processor, a Roland Sound Canvas 
General MIDI synth and audio interface, and a 1.6GB hard drive.  It 
comes preloaded with Windows 95, Cakewalk Pro 6, Jammer Pro, Roland's 
Music Collage, and a few other programs.  An outboard CD reader/recorder 
plugs in to load software, MIDI files, and to store finished product. 
It's pretty cool, but it's also $13,000 retail!  When I asked why they 
thought anyone would buy one when the same capability could be purchased 
for $3,000 or less, I was reminded of the portability (true, though it'd 
take an extra suitcase for the songwriter on the road), the turnkey 
operation (I can't argue with that), and the clincher - Quincy Jones is 
getting one next week.  Hopefully after they've sold one to the other 
ten people like Quincy Jones, they'll retire to Tahiti or bring the 
price down to what the struggling artists can pay. 
 
All of us with studios have at one time or other had to deal with the 
musician who insists on tapping his foot, providing what is often 
unwelcome rhythmic accompaniment to the song.  Ever want to duct-tape 
the player's foot to the floor?   Well, the Porch Board Bass has made 
lemonade out of that lemon.  It's a beautifully constructed mahogany 
board with a rail on which to tap, and an audio output that's a nice, 
full-bodied, controlled "thump".  Anyone who can tap a foot in rhythm 
with his or her playing (it's pitched toward the guitarist) can provide 



a rhythmic accompaniment.  $450, including a Cordura carrying case. 
 
 
Computer Stuff 
 
The Terratec AWE64 sound card which has been the subject of much 
discussion lately is promising to ship by September.  I should mark my 
calendar with these things.  Lexicon's Desktop Series PCI interface 
cards, which haven't really seen much publicity except word of mouth, 
were showing in prototype form with planned delivery later this Fall. 
The system is centered the Core-32 I/O card, capable of handling up to 
32 audio streams (or as many as your computer is up to), sort of the 
equivalent in synth-speak of 32 voice polyphony.  The Core-32 can 
support as many as 48 ports (though only 32 of them can be sending or 
receiving audio at a time).  It wouldn't be a Lexicon product without 
some DSP reverb/effects, so an essential part of the basic system is the 
PC-90 daughter board, essentially a PCM-90.  Two interface (breakout) 
boxes are offered, the LDI-12T and LDI-16S.  The 12T provides a stereo 
pair of 20 bit A/D and D/A converters with both -10 dBV RCA and +4 dBu 
XLR connectors, as well as S/PDIF coaxial digital, plus 8 channels of 
digital I/O on ADAT TOSLink optical connectors.  The same optical 
connectors can be used for optical S/PDIF I/O.  SMPTE time code input is 
provided for true variable speed chase lock sync.  ADAT sync in and out 
are also there for transferring data to and from an ADAT.  That much is 
planned for shipment around AES show time (late September). 
 
Coming soon thereafter is the 16S interface, which provides 8 channels 
of analog I/O and 8 channels of digital I/O on the TDIF (TASCAM 
DA-38/88/98) interface.  Both can operate simultaneously for 16 
channels.  The 16T is modular and expandable with such options as 8 
channels of AES/EBU digital I/O, ADAT TOSLink, and a time code 
reader/generator for LTC and VITC, lockable to house sync, and providing 
a time code window on the video output.  Another option provides 8 
programmable triggers for operating external devices, making it useful 
as the master controller and audio source for a multimedia show 
production. 
 
The basic system - Core-32, PC-90, and LDI-12T goes for $3,000. 
Considering that's about the price of a PCM-90, it's your choice as to 
what you're getting free - the digital interface for the PC or the 
PCM-90.  The primary software supporting the system is Steinberg's VST, 
but they'r working with "the usual suspects" so expect it to be 
supported by most of the other major PC recording programs shortly. 
Anybody can write Windows WAV drivers to look like multiple sound cards, 
but it takes some coordination with the target software provider to 
implement the DSP funtcions (the PCM-90 hidden in there) in a useful 



manner. Since it's a PCI bus, there's no reason why it can't work with 
Mac software, too, though I'd put my money on PC support first. 
 
Whenever I mention "digital I/O" to Bret Costin, Midiman's chief 
engineer, he always says "wait a little bit".  Midiman has had their 
DMan analog I/O PC interface out for a year or so, and this show they 
didn't exactly announce a digital I/O audio interface, but they had the 
packaging on display - a new low in vaporware, I think.  But they'll be 
coming.  Three pieces.  The DiO is a digital-only ISA bus card that 
supports AES/EBU and S/PDIF in and out.  Whichever one has the input 
signal is automatically selected, and the output is available on both 
simultaneously.  An on-board D/A converter provides an analog monitor 
output, and DSP chips will suport effects processing. 
 
The Midiman DMan 2044 is a 4-in/4-out 20 bit analog audio I/O card for a 
full blown 4-track recorder emulation.  It also includes a DSP based 56 
voice wavetable synthesizer and a MIDI interface.  And my favorite named 
device of this show, the Flying Cow, is a stereo 20 bit D/A and A/D 
converter in a half-rack sized chassis.  Analog I/O is balanced on those 
clever combination XLR/1/4" jacks, digital I/O is both AES/EBU and 
S/PDIF.  I didn't get prices or projected release dates, but Midiman is 
a company with a conscience and almost always comes in at below the 
competetive market price. 
 
And while I'm on Midiman, their new Multimixer 10 might come in handy 
for those of you who aren't ready to get a full blown studio mixer, but 
find that you have more outputs than you can listen to at one time. 
It's a palmtop sized mixer with two mic/line inputs with level and pan 
on 1/4" jacks, four line level inputs on RCA jacks with level and pan, 
and two pairs of stero inputs on 1/8" mini phone jacks at unity gain. 
Outputs are both RCA and 1/8" stereo jacks, so it fits in with a "PC 
multimedia" setup as well as a small studio rig. List price is $120. 
 
Toob Stuf 
 
Things have been getting hot at Behringer, and not because of the (in 
case you're reading this late, current) Mackie lawsuit.  Although there 
was no literature available, and the reps seemed to move away whenever I 
tried to ask any questions, sitting on a shelf were a stack of new units 
all employing their new "Ultra Tube" technology.  They share shiny 
chrome panels with nearly illegible lettering, retro black fluted knobs, 
and small round meters with a scale ranging from "cool" to "warm".  Oh, 
and they all have cutouts in the front panel so you can see the tubes 
glowing.  And they're all $799. 
 
The Magician is 8 channels of line-in/line-out tube with a cool/warm 



control and meter on each channel.  Just the thing for warming up your 
digital recorder.  Two current Behringer products, the Composer and 
Ultrafex are in the line with the Ultra Tube tacked on to the output and 
front panels modified from the sensible Behringer grey to the retro 
chrome.  Also in the line is the Tube Ultragain, a 2 channel mic preamp, 
and the Ultra-Q, a 2-channel, 4-band parametric equalizer. 
 
 
Big Mics 
 
CAD Equitek displayed the new VX2 "dual tube" condenser mic.  It has a 1.25 
inch diaphragm and their intention, rather than build a multi-patter mic, 
is to offer additional heads with different patterns.  Of course a show 
floor is no place to judge the sound of a mic, but it sounds OK when 
jingling keys in front of it. 
 
Although its been out for a while, this was my first look at the 
Soundelux U95 and U195 (tube and FET) large capsule condenser mics. 
The FET calls a spade a spade, and has a "normal" and a "fat" switch, 
with the normal mode sounding like a modern FET large capsule condenser 
mic, and the fat mode "resembles the tonal character of the great mics 
of the past" so they say.  The U95 is already "fat" so it doesn't have a 
switch, but it does have a variable pattern selector on its power 
supply.  These are mics that look so beautiful that you could display in 
a case along with your golf trophys, and heavy enough so that you could 
carry one under the seat of your car to defend yourself from carjackers. 
They carry a list price of $1300 and $2900 for the FET and tube versions 
respectively. 
 
While Sennheiser didn't have any new big mics on display, they announced 
an interesting contest.  Sample a sound and E-mail it to them at their 
WWW site as a WAV file.  Each week, a winner will be chosen, the winner's 
sample will be posted on the Web site, and and winner gets a set of 
Sennheiser headphones.  The grand prize winner, announced next January, 
will get a Sennheiser MKH40 mic (one of my favorite small diaphragm 
cardioids).  If you're into sampling, check the rules at 
http://www.sennheiserusa.com.  The contest runs from July 11 through 
December 31. 
 
 
Recorders 
 
I'll have to take a second walk past the Alesis booth to see if a 
Meridian, their 20 bit industrial strength 8-track digital recorder, was 
present.  It was hard to notice much there but the chrome ADAT 
commemorating the 100,000th unit sold.  That's a heap o' ADATs.  They 



were pushing the Wedge, a reverb unit that they announced last January, 
with pretty typical Alesis features, packaged in a console-top-sized 
wedge shaped box. 
 
Studer's application of the Meridian technology, the V-Eight, was on 
display.  Though it shares the same transport and recording format as 
the Alesis Meridian, all the guts are Studer - different converters, 
different I/O stages and connections, and some different soft control 
functions.  These new recorders from Alesis and Studer are targeted for 
the professional studio and are not intended to replace the ADAT in the 
home studio, though I'm sure some will.  Improved reliability, faster 
operation, and better audio quality are their strengths. 
 
The TASCAM DA-98 is along the same line.  It combines some of the 
DA-38's technology with the robustness and post-production applicability 
of the DA-88 (which it will eventually replace).  The RCA connectors are 
gone (analog I/O is only through a 25-pin D-Shell connector), and the 
operating menu, although using a smaller LCD than the DA-88/38's large 
fluorescent display, is in plain English so there will be less shuffling 
through the manual to change setup options.  TASCAM also had their dual 
transport DAT on display.  This is the DAT version of the fancier dual 
cassette recorders, capable of recording two tapes simultaneously, 
recording sequentially between the two transports for continuous 
recording, and dubbing (digitally of course) between the two at double 
speed if desired.  It's priced about the same as two moderate quality 
DAT recorders while taking the shelf space of one.  The burning question 
of course is, will it copy an SCMS-protected tape?  The answer is I 
gotta find someone with some technical knowledge around the booth to 
ask.  Maybe tomorrow. 
 
One thing that wasn't vaproware for a change is the Fostex D160, the 16 
track version of their D90 (an update to the D80) hard disk recorder. 
While sharing the same layout and removable 2.5GB hard drive with the 8 
track recorder, it adds a second ADAT interface so all 16 tracks can be 
swapped between ADAT and D160 simultaneously.  Like the predecessor, 
there are several options available including balanced I/O and SMPTE 
sync.  A SCSI interface for backing the hard disk up is standard on the 
D160 (an option on the 8-track units).  Like the Emu Darwin, up to 8 
virtual tracks can be recorded on any one track.  You can assign one 
track to your lead vocal, do 8 takes, and paste together the best ones 
without eating up tracks. 
 
 
Mixers 
 
Behringer had what appeared to be a new mixer on display, but again, no 



info, and shy sales reps.  It looks about like the 24x8 Eurodesk with a 
different input twist.  The 24 input channels have dual, switchable 
inputs.  The Mix B section can either take it's inputs from the second 
set of inputs or from the main channel source.  If the second set of 
inputs were, for instance, MIDI synths run as "virtual" channels, with 
the push of a button (or rather 24 buttons) you could have 24 tape 
tracks on the main channel faders and 24 MIDI sources on the Mix B 
controls for a total of 48 channels on mixdown.  I overheard one of the 
reps saying that they were going to introduce it at the AES show, but 
brought it along here instead.  And then they moved it out of sight near 
closing time (to keep the Mackie spies away, perhaps?). 
 
The TASCAM digital mixer which they introduced at last November's AES 
show, is now running audio, but still has a few things to get working 
before it ships (so they say) late in the fall.  I didn't get by the 
Mackie booth yet to see how theirs is coming.  Yamaha is now shipping 
the 03D (basic 16x4 digital mixer), and was demonstrating the 02R with 
their Version 2 software.  The new software adds features such as the 
ability to assign the digital bus outputs to auxiliary sends, more DSP 
gadgets, and improvements in the fader automation making it more like a 
true touch-sensitive automation system. 
 
 
Gadgets 
 
Nashville is Guitar City, so there were plenty of new guitars and guitar 
gadgets on display.  The coolest one is the Guitar Talker from Digitech. 
This retro-looking stomp box takes its inputs from a guitar pickup and a 
microphone, and combines them in interesting ways.  It's basically a 
vocoder, with six presets that vary the action from classic full-range 
modulation of the guitar with the mic signal to the band-limited sound 
of the "tube in the mouth" talkbox, auto "wah", and some really weird 
effects.  Controls are simple - mic level, guitar level, effect level, 
a bypass switch, and a switch that steps through the six programs.  Mic 
input is either 1/4" or XLR, with outputs both on a 1/4" jack for 
patchin in line with a guitar amplifier and an XLR for direct output to 
a PA system.  Coolest $300 you'll spend, at least until you get tired of 
it. 
 
With the proliferation of computer workstations, Peavy has updated their 
PC-1600 MIDI control surface to the PC-1600X.  It provides 16 faders, 16 
buttons, and a jog wheel.  It comes with presets for several DAW 
programs and of course is fully programmable if you're smart enough. 
 
Middle Atlantic Products, a maker of rack hardware, introduced the 
MultiDesk system, a line of modular studio furniture from which you can 



assemble a custom workstation desk with table space, shelf space, and 
rack space, build a "wrap-around" console, or a long tesk, and expand it 
as your system expands.  A three-bay station runs around $1,100. 
 
If you're custom building cables for your studio, you might want to look 
at George L's new solderless 1/4" plugs and matching cable.  You can 
make up a cable of the correct length in just a few seconds. 
Unfortunately, they haven't figured out how to apply the design to 
two-conductor cable, so your balanced wiring will still have to be done 
the old fashioned way. 
 
Every once in a while, we get a call from someone looking for MIDI files 
of church hymns.  A new resource is Concordia Publishing House, with an 
initial offering of four disks, each containing about a dozen fully 
orchestrated hymns in multi-track format (so the church organist can 
play along), orgainzed by holiday or event (Christmas/baptism, etc.). 
They're designed to accompany choral singing, and each stanza is 
differently orchestrated.  Keyboard scores are also available. 
 
That's it for Day 1.  
 
 
NAMM Show - Day 2  
Nashville, Tennessee 
 
 
The new Behringer console that it looked like they were trying to hide yesterday 
found a more prominent display space and now it has a name.  It's the 
model R48/8 and is the replacement for the ?-8000 Eurodesk(?).  It includes 
a 24 channel meter bridge as standard equipment (something I applaud - 
everybody needs this whether they know it or not), all the jacks are on 
the back, and list price is $2800. 
 
The Alesis Meridian was indeed not present at the show for two reasons. 
First off, they don't have any to show yet, and second, because they 
changed the name.  Seems like there are products from bathroom fixtures 
to can openers called "Meridian" and a British company holds a trademark 
registration on that name for every conceivable audio application. 
Deciding they'd rather switch than fight, Alesis has adopted the more 
generic but descriptive name of M20. 
 
The TASCAM dual DAT recorder, when in the digital tape-to-tape copy mode 
makes a full clone of the original tape.  This means that it will copy 
an SCMS-protected tape that's on it's last generation, but the copy will 
carry the same SCMS coding that the original did.  Interestingly, 
although it's not a time code recorder, it will copy a time code DAT 



with time code intact. 
 
 
Speaking Of Mixers 
 
One of my favorite little stereo mixers has been revised. The Spirit 
Folio F1 comes with either 6 or 8 mic inputs and two pairs of stereo 
line level inputs, and they're now on full length 100 mm faders.  It has 
quieter preamps than the original version, and prices are $500 for the 6 
mic input version, $600 for the 8 mic input one. 
 
The Mackie Digital 8-Bus mixer is alive and well and passing audio, 
something it wasn't doing at the Winter NAMM show.  This mixer has so 
many features it would take a whole article to describe them.  The quick 
summary is "where else are you going to find a 48 channel digital mixer 
with automation for under $10,000?".  This looks and works like an 
analog console except that you have to select the function of some of 
the controls from a menu.  The basic console is analog in and out with 
internal 32 bit digital processing, digital I/O is available as an 
option when you're ready - ADAT and TDIF will both be offered.  The A/D 
and D/A conversion is designed by Apogee, and the mix output has UV22 
noise shaped dithering built in. 
 
Each channel has a 4-band parametric equalizer plus a variable low-cut 
filter and compressor/limiter/gate.  Reverb will be offered as a plug-in 
a while down the road, designed by a yet undisclosed famous maker.  The 
EQ has an A/B switch so you can save a channel EQ that you like, then 
diddle with it, compare it with your original setting, and make your 
choice without destroying your original settings. 
 
Every setting can be recalled from the automation data, faders, pans, 
mutes, the 12 auxilary sends, EQ, dynamics, even the two stereo cue 
mixes.  An internal hard drive stores the operating system and working 
data, with a floppy drive for storing mix data.  The console even 
includes a modem so that you can call the factory for software upgrades 
or send your mix data to another Digital 8-bus in another studio. [this ended up 
as an Ethernet port in the actual released model] Although you can operate the 
console fully from its integral work surface, plugging in a PC keyboard, mouse, 
and monitor gives a different view and different handles, for instance an equalizer 
that’s controlled by pulling a frequency response plot around with the mouse.  
This is cool stuff. 
 
Designer Bob Tudor says there are about a dozen of them now working, the 
final beta test with about 15 more units will begin in a few weeks, and 
production units will begin shipping in late September. 
 



 
Software 
 
This changes so fast it's hard to keep up, particularly with what's new, 
so I don't even try any more.  A couple of interesting things are up 
with Cakewalk, though.  First off, they've made their first "cross 
platform" move by acquiring the sequencer Metro (version 3.5) from 
it's previous owner. Metro runs on a Power Mac and is designed to work 
together with Macromedia's Deck II audio program to give an integrated 
MIDI/Audio workstation. Jeremy Sagan, the developer, is now on the 
Cakewalk staff to provide technical support and continue development of 
the program.  Cakewalk Pro Audio 6.0 for Windows 95 has been shipping 
for a few months now, and the version 6 upgrade to the scaled down (8 
audio track) Cakewalk Professional is due out in September.  Cakewalk is 
working in partnership with Roland on support for the VS-880 integrated 
hard disk recorder/mixer.  They currently have a StudioWare on-screen 
control panel for the VS-880 and are working together with Roland on an 
interface which will ultimately allow editing of VS-880 tracks from 
within Cakewalk. 
 
Even though it costs less than $50, I had to keep telling myself that 
Mixman Studio isn't a toy.  This is a Win95 based phrase sampler that 
comes with a decent library of loops in about a dozen different styles 
with promise of more to come.  They're standard WAV files so you can 
load them from wherever you find them or record your own from within the 
program.  The working paradigm is 8 "tracks" on each of two 
"turntables".  You load the desired sounds into the tracks, and play 
them by tapping keys on the computer keyboard.  You can play up to 16 
tracks of continuously looped sounds or fire off single shots.  Real 
time panning, tempo, volume and pitch shift are offered, and "macro" 
keys can be assigned to play a series of keystrokes with a single key 
press.  You can save your sequence of key strokes on disk to replay any 
sequence.  It wasn't clear to me whether you could record your playing 
as a new WAV file (I asked and was told that keystrokes were recorded, 
but the poop sheet says the complete mix can be exported as a WAV file) 
from within the program, but it can certainly be done using any WAV 
recorder, a DAT, or an audio CD recorder.  This is fun to play real 
time, and might be a creative tool for DJs to make their own CDs of 
break mixes. 
 
 
Samplers 
 
Speaking of phrase samplers, the new SP-202 Dr. Sample from Boss is a 
very powerful handful for $300.  This is so intuitive that even I could 
work it - no menus, all control is with clearly identified buttons.  It's 



a 4 voice sampler which can load and play up to 16 samples (2 banks of 
8) from its internal RAM, and an additional 2 banks of samples from an 
external card.  The card is the same type used as "film" in several of 
the new digital cameras.  Variable pitch, time stretch, two filters, a 
delay, and a ring modulator add some real-time adjustable color.  A 
built-in mic and mic/line inputs (it'll do stereo samples) are provided 
for recording your own samples.  Although extensive editing controls 
aren't provided for finding loop points and trimming the sample, a 
"mark" button allows you to locate end points in real time, or you can 
set the time (in BPM) and let it adjust the sample to fit. 
 
E-mu introduced a couple of new samplers.  The E-Synth-64 is a 64 voice 
sampler which comes with a built-in 16 MB sample library available at 
any time, plus there's 4 MB (expandable to 128) of on board RAM for 
recording your own samples, and a floppy drive for saving and loading. 
A comprehensive set of filters and other synth-engine tools allows you 
to make a sample into something totally new. A SCSI port is included for 
connecting a CD-ROM drive or other storage device. 
 
The ESI-4000, which is available both in rack mount and keyboard 
versions, is a lower cost 64 voice sampler which replaces the ESI-32 in 
E-mu's line.  Sample trimming can be automatic, and extensive DSP 
effects are provided.  The rack mount version has 10 buttons for 
triggering samples without using a keyboard. 
 
Though not exactly a sampler, the E-mu Darwin 8 track hard disk recorder has 
undergone some face lifting.  Version 2.01 of the software provides full 
support for a new DSP option card.  The DSP option provides a 
formant-corrected pitch transposer, time compression and expansion, and 
gain adjustment and fades using 32 bit floating point arithmetic.  The 
new software allows full MIDI control of the Darwin's internal mixer, 
providing full automation when used with a sequencer, or a hardware 
control surface when used with an interface such as the Peavy PC1600X. 
Other new features include the ability to store locate points on the 
fly, and SCSI tape backup.  E-mu has changed the way the Darwin will be 
sold, also.  They've made Sweetwater Sound and Guitar Center the 
exclusive dealers, and have worked out a new pricing structure that will 
drop the price considerably from its current level (where, presumably, 
it's not selling very well). 
 
 
More Interfaces 
 
The Korg Soundlink 1212I/O was the first multi-channel digital audio I/O 
card to hit the market, but until now, the only software that supported 
it was a custom version of Deck II for the Mac.  There's now a Windows 



95 driver in beta test, and Korg displayed the card running with 
Samplitude Studio on a PC.  The Samplitude guy says it looks very solid. 
To refresh your memory (if mine still holds), the 1212 has an ADAT 
optical interface, a S/PDIF coaxial stereo digital I/O and an analog 
stereo pair. 
 
Hohner Midia announced the ProDIF 24, a 24 bit digital I/O card, an ISA 
card with optical and coax S/PDIF plus AES/EBI inputs and outputs, as 
well as an 18 bit analog output for monitoring.  It's $400. 
 
Event Electronics' long awaited line of audio I/O's are finally ready 
for release.  The Darla is due out in about 3 weeks, with the Gina and 
Layla following about 3 weeks later each. 
 
The End 


